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Southern Puppy Seeking a Home for the Holidays 
Neurological Symptoms Require a Special Owner 

 
Ellen, a beautiful four-month-old Feist-mix, came to the Animal Rescue League of Boston 
(ARL) as part of a transport from partner organizations in North Carolina in November and 
would like nothing more than to spend the holidays in her new home; as her journey has been a 
struggle. 

A few days after arriving at ARL’s Brewster Animal Care and Adoption Center, Ellen suffered a 
seizure, and has since shown mild neurologic symptoms including a spastic nature to her gait 
while playing and a lack of coordination. 

Preliminary exams and diagnostic tests have not pinpointed the root cause of the seizure or the 
ongoing issues that have followed. 

It should be noted that while exhibiting neurological symptoms, Ellen is also displaying typical 
puppy behaviors. She’s friendly, energetic, loves attention and playtime, and is absolutely 
adorable!  

Needing Extra Care 

Adopting a puppy is an extraordinary commitment, but in Ellen’s case she may need more than 
learning manners, house training, and everything else puppies need to become well-adjusted 
adult dogs.  

“There is a fair chance that her symptoms are caused by hydrocephalus, a congenital defect in 
which excess fluid accumulates around the brain,” said Dr. Erin Doyle, Lead Veterinarian for 
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ARL Shelter Veterinary Services.  “The prognosis for hydrocephalus is very dependent on its 
severity.  In some cases, hydrocephalus can be treated surgically or managed medically to 
control symptoms.  Ellen’s lack of any further seizures and the mild nature of her ongoing 
symptoms are positive indicators, but unfortunately do not guarantee a good long term 
prognosis.” 

The best way to determine her diagnosis and prognosis would be through a referral to a 
veterinary neurologist and an MRI. An MRI can run $1,500-3,000, however, whether this is 
necessary will be determined by Ellen’s ongoing symptoms. Ellen’s new family will have to 
monitor her closely and establish a plan with their regular veterinarian to determine the best 
course of treatment. 

For anyone looking to open their home and heart, they can come meet her at ARL’s Brewster 
shelter, located at 3981 Route 6A in East Brewster. 

ABOUT THE ANIMAL RESCUE LEAGUE OF BOSTON: 
The Animal Rescue League of Boston (ARL) is an unwavering champion for animals in need, committed to 
keeping them safe and healthy in habitats and homes. Founded in 1899, ARL provides high quality veterinary 
care, adoption, and rescue services; while also confronting the root causes of animal cruelty and neglect through 
innovative community programs, police investigations, and public advocacy. In 2016, ARL served more than 17,800 
animals throughout Massachusetts. ARL is a non-profit 501(c)3 organization. We receive no government funding 
and rely solely on the generosity of individuals to support programs and services that help animals in need.  
For more information please visit us online at www.arlboston.org; and be sure to follow us on Facebook, Twitter, 
and Instagram.  
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